March 17, 2011

UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

March 15, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

Guests attending were Dave and Susie Parks and Richard Weaver.

1.  Reports of Standing Committees:

A. Lee Dempsey has been talking with the Pinecrest Permittee’s Association and the Strawberry Board has been asked to participate in a small task force to develop a strategy for efficient and effective fire services in this area.


The SFPD is entitled to two representatives to the Joint Powers Agreement 
working group.  At present our only participant is Dee Martin.  The other 
position was to be a fire chief or administrator.  Lee will be working with 
the County to fill the other position.

B. Dee Martin reported on the training progress of Nicole Smith.  She has undertaken a major commitment of her time to complete this training and should be commended for her involvement.  Calin Smith is continuing his training with Pinecrest weekly.  Our volunteers will be issued pagers this week and Nicole will begin to respond to fire calls and vehicle accidents with Pinecrest.  Calin will be able to respond once he receives medical clearance which is in progress.  They will be utilized to their level of training which is determined by their training officer at Pinecrest.
C.
Buffy Bandley explained to the Board that we have an opportunity to 
participate in a matching grant to finance the purchase of wildland fire 


equipment for our volunteers.  Although wildland fire is not a primary  
function of the volunteers, they do assist the responsible agency in a 
secondary position and should have the necessary safety equipment to 
perform their tasks.  The Board agreed to participate in the grant.

D.  Bill Cashman has been working on the inspection of the fire equipment.  



A County inspector will be performing an inspection within the next few 


Weeks and Bill will have a report of his findings at the next board 
meeting.

E.  Carolyn Weaver continues her review and organization of the files at the  
fire house.

2.  Old Business


Two amendments were approved to the Administrative Handbook that clarified the wording to include Volunteers.

3.  New Business


Dee Martin reported that we may have a prospective volunteer who is qualified and interested in participating in the first responder part of our department.  The Board felt is was a little early to discuss the possibility of a tiered system where volunteers could be certified for just fire or emergency medical participation.

The Board of Directors would like to thank you for your interest and if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact them through their email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the directors.

The next meeting of the Board will be on April  19th.  Time and location to be announced.
